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 SB 154/GA

Amendment #


SUBJECT/TITLE
Motor carrier safety equipment

SPONSOR
Senator Ray Jones

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County attorney

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

SB 154/GA requires that large commercial trucks have "rear impact guards or rear end protection" that are in compliance with federal requirements.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 154/GA on local governments is indeterminable, but should be minimal, mainly affecting county attorney offices.  The bill deals with so-called "rear impact guards or rear end protection," safety devices that are required on commercial vehicles having a gross weight in excess of 10,000 pounds and in accordance with federal requirements.  (The devices are located below the rear end bed level of large straight trucks and tractor-trailers.)  The bill directs the state Transportation Cabinet and Kentucky State Police to include inspection of these devices when performing truck safety checks.  Violations of the rear guard requirements will be subject to a $250 fine, but the bill allows a county attorney to dismiss the case if the person cited shows proof within 30 days that the problem has been remedied through installation, repair or replacement.

This bill will place additional burdens on certain components of law enforcement, prosecutor offices and the court system.  Additional citations may be issued as a result of the bill, but the potential annual fiscal impact on law enforcement and court systems statewide is uncertain.  The state Transportation Cabinet issued 138 citations for rear end guard violations last year.  It is not known what impact the bill will have on county attorneys, who receive a salary from the state for performance of their prosecutorial duties, but also receive some compensation from fiscal courts for legal advice to county governments.

DATA SOURCE(S)      Kentucky Transportation Cabinet; LRC publications
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